Spanish fork high school
Scc minutes
date

11/19/2018

time

3:00 pm

place

SFHS counseling
office

member

present

Dave McKee
Sharla Barber

X
X

Cathy Bennett
Jami Branch

not
present

X
X

Marjorie Brown

X

Tiffany Beus

X

Lori Cable

X

Heidi Conway

X

Andy Allred

x

Wendy LeFebre

x

Trina Ward

x

Kristen Williams
Ashley Ortiz-Coronado

x
x

Student Rep

Erin Muirbrook
PTA President

x

Matters proposed, discussed, or decided

The counsel was welcomed by Lori Cable and
the meeting began at 3:03 pm. We jumped to
the Digital Citizenship video to train the
counsel on the new digital citizenship
requirement from the state. Afterwards Dave
discussed some of the safeguards that have
been set by the district and the school to
keep our kids safe on the internet.
Next Sharla Barber read a thank you letter
from the band director Clint Roberts
regarding the approval of the sound system
that was bought through trust Lands money
for the SFHS Band.
Sharla Barber then went over the minutes
from last months meeting. Jamie Branch
made a motion to approve the minutes and
Wendy Lefevre seconded the motion. All
community council members were in favor.
Dave McKee passed out the final Trust Lands
report for the 2017-18 year. He went through
the spreadsheet again talking about funding
and what was used for teacher pay. There
were no questions or concerns from the
council.

Sharla Barber updated the council on recent
counseling office events. Counselors have
finished meeting with seniors and are
currently helping them to apply for college
and scholarships. They also planned and put
on an ACT Prep Boot camp that happened last
saturday the 17th. So far the feedback has
been good. The council suggested sending
out a survey to the students who attended.
Students in attendance at the meeting
commented on the good and bad of the
bootcamp and also how the ACt prep class
during the school day has been helpful for
them. Dave McKee said that he did get a
report back from the State that shows our
students ACT Scores as a whole improving
each year. Jamie Branch was thankful that
we have been making an effort as a school
to help our students improve in this area
because it has been something they have
been asking for.
Dave thanked the council for coming and
adjourned the meeting early. Lori Cable made
a motion to close the meeting and Erin
Muirbrook seconded the motion. All were in
favor. The meeting ended at 3:34 pm.

